
 

 

 

Cautionary Statement 
 

 

Perhaps more caution should be used in drawing general conclusions from court statistics than from 

statistics on other subjects. These statistics do not attempt to portray everything courts or judges do, or 

how much time is spent on court-related activities not represented by these court statistics. 

 

Regarding appellate courts, temporary emergencies such as illness of a judge or unusually burdensome 

cases may distort the statistical picture. In addition, there is no reliable way to ascertain the time spent by 

appellate or trial judges in study or research in the composing of their opinions and decisions. 

 

At least three factors are not represented in the district court statistics presented and should be borne in 

mind when evaluating judicial output: 

 

1. One very complicated case may consume an inordinate amount of time compared to 

less complicated cases. 

 

2. The judges of district courts in most rural areas spend more time traveling than do 

their urban counterparts. Unlike most urban district courts, the district courts in rural 

areas often serve multiple counties to which the judge must regularly travel. Also, a 

metropolitan complex of many judges of identical jurisdiction permits judicial 

efficiencies not available in rural areas. 

 

3. Judges have to spend many hours on administrative matters and other judicial 

functions not reported in this statistical report, e.g., preparing and submitting the 

necessary budget requests for the operation of the court to the county commissioners, 

impaneling grand juries, managing petit jury requirements, supervising community 

supervision and county auditor departments, handling juvenile corrections duties and 

responsibilities, and performing many other duties not related to their judicial 

functions. 

 

As a result of their official position, many county-level court judges, justices of the peace, and municipal 

court judges have non-judicial responsibilities in the community that are not reflected in these statistics. 

 

The court activity in this report contains the reported activity from: 1) all appellate courts as reported by 

the appellate clerks; 2) district and county-level courts as reported by the district and county clerks; and 3) 

justice of the peace and municipal courts as reported by these courts. However, not all trial courts have 

reported their activity. Therefore, when analyzing the court activity of the trial courts, it is important to 

note that the reported activity does not reflect all the activity of those courts. 

 

 


